Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, August 16, 2017
8:00 am
A. Call to Order (Heather Turman, President) 

B. Welcome and Introduction of the Board (Heather Turman, President)
C. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford)
· Curriculum Night will be the last week of August/first week of September.  Mr. Mefford is trying to coordinate with technology for the parent meeting about Chrome Books.
· Homework is on hold until the staff decides what they want to do about it.
· Teachers will volunteer for the VT parking for football games.

· We are hopefully doing DreamBox again this year, but Mr. Mefford will probably be able to pay for through other means.

· The start of school went smoothly.

· Mr. Mefford would like to work on directing parents better for safety reasons during drop-off and pick-up with walkers, bikes, dogs, etc.

D. Teacher’s Report:
· Mr. Ballard thanked the PTO for helping fund the marimba project.  Students will help build it.

· Mr. Ballard could use some parent volunteers.  The PTO will send out a signup for volunteers.

· Mrs. Kramer thanked the PTO for the lunch on the teacher workday.
E. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)
· In August we received our last quarterly check from Kroger for $2,600.
· We received $300 for 30 PTO memberships from Meet the Teacher Night.

· Our biggest expense so far has been for teacher stipends that went out the first week of school.

· We have a balance of $18,000 in our checking account, but a lot of that money is earmarked for specific things.  We only have about $5,000 in discretionary funds.
F. President’s Report (Heather Turman, President)
· Meet the Teacher Night was great for PTO  - we recruited 30 members for this year. 
· Thank you Dawn for coordinating the luncheon for the teachers on the workday.

G. Open Issues:
· Growing the Future (Dawn) – we partnered with Shelor Motor Mile last year – they gave us $500 to put up a sign at Beeks.  We can fundraise more with them buy selling raffle tickets for $1/ticket for a car.  Shelor will give away two cars – one in the fall and one in the spring.

· Junior Master Garden Club needs five more children to run the club.  Mr. Mefford cannot advertise this.  The club is for 3rd-5th graders through the Hahn Horticultural Center at VT.  PTO can advertise for the club to recruit more students.
· New Marquee – our marquee is broken.  The PTO would like to get a digital marquee. Dawn will head that up for PTO.  We need the town’s approval.  Dawn will go through the proper channels to look into this and see what the costs are.

· Open Committees & Updates:
· Happy Feet – Ignacio Moore needs help running this activity in the mornings.  He will be traveling a lot this fall, and he can’t run it all by himself.  Happy Feet runs from 8:45 – 9:10 four days a week.  PTO will send out a sign-up to recruit volunteers.

· Books for Breakfast – Jamie Baisden has been doing this by herself for the past two years and could really use some help.  Lauren has volunteered to help.  Jamie could use additional help as well.

· 5th Grade Legacy – Dawn and Mr. Bill discussed a potential fundraising idea.  Mrs. Seckers will help Dawn with that committee.

· Boys’ Night/Girls’ Night – Heather Turman is stepping down from this committee.  Heather Wright volunteered to chair it.  Nichole Marsden & Christa Whaley will continue to help out.

· PTO has coordinated math tutors in the past.  We have several interested volunteers.  PTO will coordinate signups.

· Fall Festival – Danielle Thompson will coordinate the Fall Festival.  We are looking at holding it the second week in October.  PTO would like to possibly coordinate a fun run around the track in conjunction with the Fall Festival and sell t-shirts as a fundraiser.
H. Open Discussion/New Business:
· A Beeks parent has requested that we hold PTO at a different time outside of work hours.  Dawn emailed the individual back stating that we have held meetings at all different times and 8:00 am has by far the most well attended.  Unfortunately, evenings are so difficult for so many families with various activities.  We will post PTO meeting minutes to the web site and Facebook for those who are unable to attend.
· $11,000 has been earmarked for technology and after school programs (as stated for the Read-a-Thon last year).  Mr. Mefford has three teachers who want to run STEM related after-school programs.  There are also VT students who are interested in volunteering.  Mr. Mefford would like to use some of that money to buy supplies.
· Next month a representative from the Montgomery County Education Fund will come speak at our meeting about grant opportunities.  Larger teacher requests can hopefully go through MCEF.  MCEF will fund up to $1,000/grant.  Mr. Mefford will apply for a grant through MCEF for DreamBox.

I. Meeting Adjourned
